
The Motor Caravanners Club. Isle of Wight Group 

Minutes of Committee meeting 

Tuesday 5th March 2024 

Present: Heather Jennings(HJ), Teresa Woolven (TW) , Ann Lovejoy (AL) Andrew Clapp (AC),) and 
Steve Cragg(SC) Edwin Jones(EJ) Cheryl Clapp(CC) 

Apologies: None 

Minutes of last meeting 

The minutes were agreed. Proposed by TW Seconded by AL 

Matters arising 

None 

Intergroup Festival 

Steve & Heather, Martin & Teresa and Phil & Elaine are attending. Martyn Constantine and Andrew 
and Cheryl Clapp are unsure at the moment. HJ will organise a zoom meeting to discuss theme for 
party night (school days). TW has been contacted by Kate re each group organising a game. To be 
discussed at zoom meeting. 

Orchards Rally 

AC is waiting to hear back from the manager re booking for April. The Orchards have increased their 
price to £30 per night. The committee will host the rally. HJ to email members when booking is 
available. 

Disposal of tent 

SC is intending to meet Paul Murch from Camping and Caravan Club to see if they are interested in 
buying it for their club. Hopeful he will be able to talk to Paul at the AGM rally in April. 

The website 

There are currently problems with the website – not saving updates. TW asked if it is because we 
need to make a payment. HJ stated this is not the case as we paid for 3 years. HJ will endeavour to 
sort and contact Wix if problem recurs. 

Chairmans Report 

TW said that she hasn’t much to say. We had the Christmas dinner in December. TW asked CC if she 
agreed with TW organising a breakfast as CC has a lot on at the moment. 

Secretary’s Report 

We currently have 32 members. We have lost 4 members in the last year. 

Treasurers report 

The bank balance stands at £3294. AL has been in contact with Nat West Business Manager who 
states that we can have internet banking and has sent through the application form. AL will action. 

 



Rally Officers Report  

AC informed the committee that Water Mill Heights is up for sale again. He also raised his concern re 
site ground conditions if the weather does not improve. To discuss hosts for rallies at the Orchards 

Social Secretary’s Report 

CC is looking at things near rally sites us to visit when on rallies. 

Safety & Equipment Officer’s report 

SC stated that as far he is aware all the equipment is in good working order but until we have a rally 
we will not know for sure if the lights are in full working order. 

AOB 

TW stated that safety is our main concern on rallies, ground conditions etc., 

EJ informed us that Wightlink ferries can be booked directly from the Wightlink website and only 
need to enter our membership number for the discount. 

 

Meeting closed at 10.30 am 

Next meeting to be confirmed. 


